
Mandatory Language for a Maximum Contaminant Level Violation 

 MCL, AVERAGE / FLU    
  

 
The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has notified the PLOTT ACRES PWS 
1520062 public water system that the drinking water being supplied to customers had exceeded the 
Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL) for fluoride. The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) 
has established the MCL for fluoride to be 4.0 milligrams per liter (mg/L) based on the running 
annual average (RAA) and has determined that it is a health concern at levels above the MCL. 
Analysis of drinking water in your community for fluoride indicates a compliance value in: 
 
Monitoring period Contaminant Level Sample point 
1Q2025 EP001 4.2 mg/L 8609 CR 6400, LUBBOCK 
4Q2024 EP001 4.3 mg/L 8609 CR 6400, LUBBOCK 
3Q2024 EP001 4.3 mg/L 8609 CR 6400, LUBBOCK 
2Q2024 EP001 4.3 mg/L 8609 CR 6400, LUBBOCK 
1Q2024 EP001 4.4 mg/L 8609 CR 6400, LUBBOCK 

 
This is not an emergency. However, some people who drink water containing fluoride in excess of 
the  
MCL over many years could get bone disease, including pain and tenderness of the bones. Fluoride 
in drinking water at half the MCL or more may cause mottling of children’s teeth, usually in children 
less than nine years old.  Mottling, also known as dental fluorosis, may include brown staining 
and/or pitting of the teeth and occurs only in developing teeth before they erupt from the gums. 
An alternate source of water should be provided to the affected population, which consists of 
children less than nine years old. The alternate water should be used for drinking and cooking 
only. However, if you have health concerns, you may want to talk to your doctor to get more 
information about how this may affect you. 
 
We are taking the following actions to address this issue: 
Designs are currently in works for either an alternate source or a treatment system for the well, and 
procurement of funds for the project. 
 
Please share this information with all people who drink this water, especially those who may not 
have received this notice directly (i.e., people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and 
businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand 
or mail. 
 
If you have questions regarding this matter, you may contact: 
 
Water System Official: _Wes Fromlath 
 
Phone number _469-887-8137___ Posted /Delivered on: 4/8/2025__ 
 
 

South Plains Water Supply Corporation 
7717 Milwaukee Ave, suite E #409 

Lubbock Tx 7942 
888-228-2134 

Emergency #866-753-8292 
 


